
DRAFT 

Town of West Boylston Earth Removal Board 

Meeting Minutes-July 9, 2012 

The Meeting was called to order by Mr. Eckhart at 6:00pm. 

Members Present: David R. Eckhardt, John J. O'Brien, Vincent Vignaly, Robert Barrell 

Members Absent: Robert Ash 

Meeting Minutes 

Minutes of the July 11, 2012 Meeting were reviewed . Motion Mr.Vignaly approve the minutes, 

seconded by Mr. Barrell. Vote on the motion- Messrs. Eckhardt, Barrell and Vignaly yes, and 

Mr. O'Brien abstained as he was not present at the meeting. 

Board Reorganization 

The Board reorganized its officers as is the custom. The following slate of Officers was 

proposed: 

Chair 

Vice Chair 

John J. O'Brien 

David Eckhardt 

Secretary Robert Barrell 

Mr.Vignally moved that the above slate be approved and seconded by Mr. Barrell, all in favor. 

Renewal of the Earth Removal Permit at Raymond S. Huntington Highway 

The Board reviewed the request to renew the Earth Removal Permit of the earth removal 

operation owned and operated by David Mercurio and Son located on Raymond S. Huntington 

Highway. In accordance with the Town Bylaw, the Building Inspector found the premises to be 

in compliance with Article XXII, Town General Bylaws. The permit fee of $50 has been 

collected. The permit shall be valid until July 1, 2013 with the following conditions: 

1. The hours of operation are Monday to Saturday, 7:00A.M. to 5:00P.M. 

2. Site dust is to be controlled 

3. Site draining shall not deteriorate 

4. A bond, in the amount of $1000, to be posted 

5. Removal shall not exceed 10,000 cubic yards of earthen materials 

Motion Mr. Vignally that the Permit be renewed, seconded by Mr. Barrell, all in favor. 

Motion Mr. Eckhardt at 6:07p.m. to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Barrell, all in favor. 

Respectfully submitted, 

John J. O'Brien, Chairman 


